









Wester Overton Parent Council meeting minutes
5th September 2024	
Present: 	June Moir, Laura Ann Bailkoski, Fiona Hannah, Emma Beaumont, Alison Chand, Stephanie Chillingworth, Lisa Hendry (chair), Mary Ann Hutchison, Karen Kelly, Jen Minford, Stacey Nisbet, Jonathan Orr, Amy Piper, Kirsty Redfern. 
Apologies: 	Becky Hunt, Lyndsey Morton, Sarah Murray, Gillian Storrie, Francesca Vacca.
Date of next meeting:	Monday 7th October, 7pm (AGM)
Welcome and apologies
Introductions for new members
Minutes from previous meeting and matters arising
June’s news
We have a few changes in staff this session. This term we welcome Miss Kerr to our nursery staff, and Miss Dunsmore will cover Mrs Allison’s absence. Mrs Malia is now on maternity leave. Mrs Urquhart and Mrs Middlemas have moved on and Miss McCabe will retire in October. 
We have had 59 new P1s this year, in 2 x P1 and a P2/1. All P1s are taught together for the initial six week programme of literacy and numeracy. The transition has been really successful. I received an email this week from a P1 parent:
“I didn’t imagine starting school would be so seamless and enjoyable for him. We haven’t had tears, just excitement about his new adventure and all his new pals. The communication, settling sessions and opportunities for parents to see the classroom etc has been amazing and far exceeded my expectations. It’s early days but feels like he’s been at school for ages because he’s just so happy. I can imagine how much work goes into all this and wanted to send a personal thank you to you and the teachers.”
 We are currently linking with Strathaven Rotary Club and Avondale Radio as a collection point for the foodbanks. We take in foodbank donations all year and this is picked up at Harvest, Christmas and Easter.
We have had the second lot of our class visits this week, and all classes will host visits over this term, with a focus on literacy and numeracy activities. 
The chosen project for our Pupil Equity Fund Participatory Budget was for Physical Education, including free sports clubs, equipment, specialists and sports week activities. We will allocate £2000 of or Pupil Equity Fund to this.
All class trips have now been booked (awaiting confirmation from the wind farm) and assemblies scheduled. Dates are in the newsletter, school app and website.
Again, we are not charging for trips as this keeps all children the same and reduces financial pressure. Trips are our biggest expense. For example; New Lanark and the Science Centre cost approx. £19 per child; the pantomime costs £13 per child; swimming costs £90 per child (54 P5s). This is funded through our Christmas fundraising. We just ask that if you can afford to pay for your child’s trips, just donate a bit extra to the raffle! 
SLC are placing a heightened focus on attendance, and we are collating data on any unauthorised absences. 
Please see below statement from South Lanarkshire Council regarding parental holidays during term time.  
“Family holidays are one of the most common reasons why children and young people are absent from school during term time.  Comparative cost is not accepted as a reason for these absences to be authorised.   
 Family holidays during term time will be recorded as unauthorised, other than in exceptional circumstances which may include where a parent/carer’s employment is of a nature where school holiday leave cannot be accommodated.  Such employment may include the armed services, emergency services or professions where parent/carers are required to work away from home for prolonged periods.”  
Our annual fundraiser for Macmillan Cancer Support is on Friday 20th September from 9.30–11.30am. We need around 20 parents to help on the day, serving teas and coffees, serving cakes, cleaning dishes and tables etc. We also need donations of home baking. This can be handed in on Thursday 19th September, or between 8 and 9 am on the morning of the coffee morning. We just ask that baking does not contain nuts. 
The first disco this year is on 24th October, so we will also need parent helpers to support the Parent Council with hosting the event. 
[Process now begun of signing up parent helpers]
Fundraising
Kirsty reported that bank account currently contains £5125, with only discos currently set up as fundraising events for Parent Council. 
Decided that Parent Council will launch a 200 Club at next month’s AGM, with the first draw to be made in November and a big draw to be made in June. Mandates to be made available at parents night on 3 October. 
Kirsty has since put together these figures for a 200 Club, showing that it will be worthwhile doing:
[image: A screenshot of a spreadsheet
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AOB

Lisa suggested that Parent Council should pay for a selection box for every child in the school at Christmas. All agreed. 

Alison to add new parents to mailing list and make sure that no parents are on mailing list who have not attended at least one meeting in the last academic year. 


Next meeting date: Monday 7th October, 7pm (AGM) 
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200Club
£
Entry Price per annum 2000
Total Income 4,00.00
Prizes
Monthly 40.00
Drawn Sept to May 2000
20,00
Total Monthly 80.00
Total Yearly 720.00
Big June Draw 500.00
300.00
150.00
950.00
Total Prizes

Profit 2,330.00
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